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THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Llangan Community Council

TUESDAY 3rd MAY 2016   at       

The Old Schoolroom, Llangan, at 7.00pm.

1. Apologies and record of those present

The following members were present - 

Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr. D. Hammond, Cllr. Keith Jones, Cllr. Karl Jones, Cllr P Wilson, Cllr B Hayball – Jones and Cllr L Brookes
Apologies had been received from Cllr A Thomas.

Also present – Joanna Howell (Clerk)
2. To Elect the Chairperson for 2016/2017
Cllr Wilson proposed Cllr Nigel Blethyn continues as Chair, this was seconded by Cllr Hayball-Jones and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED that Cllr Nigel Blethyn should be re-elected as Chair.   Cllr Blethyn thanked everyone for their vote. 
3. To Elect the Vice-Chairman for 2016/2017
Cllr Hayball-Jones proposed Cllr Keith Jones continues as Vice – Chairman, this was seconded by Cllr Karl Jones and agreed by all.

It was RESOLVED that Cllr Keith Jones should be re-elected as Vice Chair to the Council.
4. To review the report of the internal auditor 
All members of the Council confirmed they had seen the internal auditors report and were happy with the conclusions, there were no further questions. 
5.     To review the draft year end accounts and annual report
 The Chair referred all members to the previously circulated draft year end accounts and annual report.  The unexplained difference in the variances explanation was discussed by the Clerk.  There were no further questions or comments. 
Cllr Keith Jones proposed that the accounts and annual report were accepted by the Council this was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to accept the annual accounts and annual return for 2015/16 The annual return was signed by the Clerk as RFO and the Chair. 

Action – Clerk to send all annual return documents to external auditors
6. Confirm the Appointment of Representatives to Llangan/Treoes Community Centres 
Cllr N Blethyn wished to declare his interest in the trustee of Treoes Community Centre, as he wished to remain a member of the management committee of the centre.  He would therefore not take part in any further discussion or votes relating to Treoes Community Centre. 

The Clerk reminded the Councillors that although the whole Council (other than as noted above in 6.1) act as trustees for both Centres, two individuals agree to be allocated for each centre, so that they can attend management meetings and also act as point of contact between the centres and the Community Council to help ensure that the Council’s obligations as trustees was properly fulfilled.
Cllr P Wilson and Cllr Karl Jones agreed to continue to work as representatives with Treoes Community Centre.


Cllr Keith Jones agreed to continue to work as specific representative with Llangan & St Mary Hill Centre; he also proposed that Cllr A Thomas continue in this role. 

Action – Clerk to check with Cllr A Thomas and also to inform the Community Centres. 
7. Confirm the representative and reserve to attend the VoG Community Liaison Committee. 
Cllr Wilson agreed to continue to be the main representative but explained that there would be meetings she would miss.  Unfortunately due to the timings of the meeting no one was able to act as reserve to Cllr Wilson. 

Action –Clerk to contact VoG to confirm details

8. To review and approve the minutes of the 2015 AGM.

The Clerk reminded the Council that these had been reviewed and approved at the June 2015 ordinary meeting, but had been previously circulated to the Councillors as a reminder.  Cllr Keith Jones proposed that these minutes be re-approved, this was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all. 
9. Review Standing Orders, Risk Register, Code of Conduct, Financial Regulations and Expenses policy.
The Clerk confirmed that there had been no changes to the Standing Orders since the previous years, it was proposed by Cllr Hammond that these be approved, and this was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all. 
The Council RESOLVED to adopt the Standing Orders as they stood.

The Clerk introduced the previously circulated Risk Register and explained that the Council needed to consider these risks on an annual basis, there were no comments or questions.   Cllr Blethyn proposed that the Risk Register be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all. 

The Council RESOLVED to accept the Risk Register as it stood. 

There was a short discussion on some particular points of the previously circulated Code of Conduct.  It was proposed by Cllr Wilson that the code of conduct be accepted by this Council; this was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all. 

The Council RESOLVED to adopt the Code of Conduct as it stood.
The Clerk explained that there had been changes to the Financial Regulations since the prior year.  In particular she pointed out the highlighted paragraphs regarding Bank Reconciliations and Budgets.  There were no comments or questions about the regulations.  Cllr Blethyn proposed the approval of the financial regulations; this was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all.
The Council RESOLVED to adopt the Financial Regulations as they stood.
The Clerk explained the previously circulated report on the Expenses Policy.  After a short discussion it was proposed by Cllr Blethyn that the Councillors be able to claim travel expenses to events outside the area e.g. VoG Meeting etc. however that no other expenses be claimable, this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all.

The Council RESOLVED that travel expenses be claimable by Councillors for travel outside the Council location, but that no other expenses are claimable. 
10. Update of register of interest

The Clerk reminded the Council that any interests were to be declared as necessary at the meetings and then followed up in writing. 
The Clerk referred the Councillors to the previously circulated register of interest, there were a number of questions around what needed to be declared, so the Clerk agreed to resend the register of interests form and notes.  She asked that all Councillors then informed her at the next meeting of any additions needed to the register of interest.

AP Clerk to distribute register of interests forms and notes. 

11. Review and confirmation of arrangements for insurance cover

The Clerk confirmed the Council were insured until 31st May 2016.  She had yet to receive the renewal from AON despite chasing them but had received a quote from Zurich.  She confirmed that both companies had similar covers and so it was agreed by the meeting that the cheapest quote be agreed. 

Action –Clerk to confirm insurance cover once AON quote received. 

12. Setting the dates, time and place of ordinary meetings for the year ahead

It was agreed by all members that meetings will remain on the second Tuesday of the month at 7pm in the Old School Room, Llangan.  The June meeting had already been moved back a week to 15th June.  It was also agreed that there would be no meeting in August.

13. Annual review of the Clerk’s salary, performance and terms of conditions

At this point the Clerk left the room for a discussion to take place.  After a short discussion the Clerk re-joined the meeting.  It was proposed by Cllr Karl Jones that the Clerk’s salary be increased to SCP 25; this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all.  It was agreed that there was no change required to the Clerks terms of conditions. 
The Chair thanked the Council for all her hard work during the year. 

The Chair closed the meeting at 7.30pm. 
a.
Signed:



b.
Dated:
4
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